

AT A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF DINWIDDIE COUNTY VIRGINIA: HELD AT THE AGRICULTURAL BUILDING OF SAID COUNTY ON THE 17TH DAY OF

SEPTEMBER 1969 AT 8:00 P.M.

PAYMENT OF CLAIMS

PRESENT: S. E. WINN, VICE CHAIRMAN, PRESIDING DARV ILLS

DISTRICT M. I. HARGRAVE, JR ROWANTY DISTRICT DISTRICT T. H. TUNSTALL SAPONY G. M. WATKINS NAMOZINE DISTRICT

CHARLES L. MITCHELL DEPUTY SHERIFF

ABSENT: A. MITCHELL SMITH, CHAIRMAN ROHOIC DISTRICT

IN RE: MINUTES

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

On motion made and carried it is ordered by the Board that the accounts against the following funds for the month of August 1969 be issued payable out of the respective accounts. General Fund - Checks numbering 69-948 through 69-1010 amounting to \$17,008.97. Jail Fund - Check J-69-11 amounting to \$24,963.70.

IN RE: DE WITT

IN RE:

Mr. Ivan Butterworth and Mr. William E.Bolte appeared before the Board and stated DeWitt was spelled incorrectly on interstate signs. Mr. Butterworth presented evidence to the Board dating back to 1898 supporting the correct spelling as DeWitt. Mr. Bolte presented a petition signed by residents of the town requesting the Board to petition the Highway Department for the correction.

Mr. Tunstall moved the Board of Supervisors request the Department of Highways to correct the spelling of DeWitt on interstate signs and also to correct the spelling of McKenney on the sign located at the intersection of Route 40 and Interstate 85. Mr. Hargrave seconded. The motion carried and the executive secretary was directed to notify the Highway Department.

LANDFILL SITE LEASE - TENTATIVELY APPROVED IN RE:

The secretary reported a suitable landfill site containing approximately 6 acres had been found 1호 miles west of McKenney near Route 651 at an annual lease rate of \$200.00.

Upon motion of Mr. Tunstall seconded by Mr. Hargrave and carried the Board authorized the secretary to proceed with the lease for this site and not complete the lease for a site on Route 644 as previously authorized.

IN RE: LANDSCAPING - AGRICULTURAL BUILDING

There was presented a landscape and shrubbery proposal by Mr. John W. Belshan, Assistant Extension Agent. Such proposal would exceed the overall appropriation of \$2000.00 approved on December 4, 1968. It was reported grading and paving had been completed at a cost of \$1550.00 and adequate shrubbery for the School Board, Agricultural Offices and Health Department could be obtained at a cost of

Mr. Hargrave moved sufficient funds be appropriated for Mr. Belshan to complete the project as proposed. Mr. Watkins seconded. The motion carried.

BOOK 5 PAGE 333

IN RE: CIVIL DEFENSE - ACTIVE PROGRAM REQUESTED

Mr. Earl Gwaltney, President, Dinwiddie County Ambulance & Rescue Squad and Rev. James C. Higgins, Vice president, requested the Board to appoint an active full time civil defense coordinator. They stated an active coordinator of the civil defense program, in addition to performing emergency service, could obtain supplies and equipment for fire departments and rescue squads from surplus depots. There was much discussion concerning the civil defense programs available, advantages, cost and man hours required.

Mr. Hargrave moved, Mr. Tunstall seconded and the motion carried requesting the present civil defense coordinator to begin up-dating the status of the civil defense within the county to the extent necessary to secure surplus emergency equipment and supplies and to continue discussion pertaining to civil defense at later meetings.

There being no further business to be brought before the Board the meeting adjourned at 9:25 P.M.

S. Winn, Vice Chairman

ATTEST:

A. Terrell Baskerville